

## Nah Tah Wahsh Public School Academy Hannahville Indian School

N14911 Hannahville B-1 Rd Wilson, Michigan 49896

Phone: 906-466-2952 Fax: 906-466-9115

October 16, 2020

Dear Hannahville Indian Community:

Yesterday, October 15, 2020 we were notified that a staff member in our school tested positive for COVID-19. Risk Management & School Administration in conjunction with the Tribal Health Department conducted case investigation and contact tracing activities late into the night and early morning October 16, 2020. Adults and students identified as close contacts were informed of the need to quarantine.

The entire school will continue to be cleaned and sanitized daily. We also continue to instruct students and remind staff of the importance of maintaining social distancing among other safety recommendations in place. We appreciate everyone's efforts in keeping this under control.

Our local area continues to see large increases in infections. Please continue to monitor for the onset of symptoms including fatigue, sore throat, headaches, difficulty breathing, fever or the new loss of taste or smell. If you note any change in the health of your child, please contact your medical provider. If your child has any of these symptoms they should not be sent to school.

Thank you to all of our community for supporting Hannahville Indian School and ensuring everyone's safety by continuing to follow the Covid-19 recommendations set forth by the Hannahville Tribal Council.

Matthew Johnson-Reeves, Ed.D.

Superintendent